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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

6 February 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

A review of your record shows you enlisted in the Navy and commenced active duty on 

5 November 2013.  On 29 June 2016, you were released from active duty due to enrollment at 

the U.S. Naval Academy.  After referral to the Disability Evaluation System by a Medical 

Evaluation Board, on 6 May 2022, a Physical Evaluation Board (PEB) found you unfit for 

continued naval service due to Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD), Unspecified, (Unstable), 

Diagnostic Code (DC) 9434-9411 with a 70% disability rating and recommended placement on 

the Temporary Disability Retired List (TDRL).  On 30 September 2022, you were transferred to 

the TDRL.  On 3 October 2023, the PEB determined you were unfit for continued naval service 

with a 70% disability rating and directed your transfer to the Permanent Disability Retired List 

(PDRL).  In a letter1 dated 12 October 2023, Commander, Navy Personnel Command (PERS 

954) notified you of the Secretary of the Navy’s (SECNAV’s) determination that your disability, 

for which you were placed on the TDRL, had stabilized, making your disability permanent and 

rated at 70%.  Effective 11 October 2023, SECNAV directed your placement on the PDRL by 

reason of a permanent physical disability.   

 
1 The Board noted your submission did not include a copy of the PERS-954 letter placing you on the PDRL and 

directed a copy of the letter be provided as an enclosure to this decision document.   






